THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

DEC 2 1 1942

December 18, 1942 FICE OF THE FRESH

My dear Mr. Gideonse:

Mrs. Roosevelt asks me to thank
you for your letter of the 15th and the
copy of the report on the college farm labor
experiment which you enclosed. She deeply
appreciates your courtesy.

Very sincerely yours,

Malvina C. Thompson

Secretary to Mrs. Roosevelt

Mr. Harry D. Gideonse, President Brooklyn College Bedford Ave. and Ave. H Brooklyn, New York

December 15, 1942

Mrs. Eleanor Roosevelt The White House Washington, D. C.

Dear Mrs. Roosevelt:

Enclosed I am sending you a copy of a report of a college farm labor experiment, which has just been submitted to our Faculty Council and which describes a Brooklyn College project during the past summer. I think it may interest you for its own sake and because it may be a promising nucleus for further experimentation during the summer of 1943.

Sincerely yours,

Harry D. Gideonse

HDG:S-d Enc.